Ceasing of Pre-Application Enquiries (EN10's) for householder and small businesses

Sue Tarvit < Sue. Tarvit@basingstoke.gov.uk >

Thu 20/09/2018 10:41

To:All Parish Councils <AllParishCouncils@basingstoke.gov.uk>;

Dear Sirs

As part of our programme for continual improvement, it was identified that pre-application enquiries for basic householder development and small businesses would be better dealt with through the Planning Duty Service rather than charging customers in relation to written queries. This has been discussed and agreed with the Portfolio Holder and Chairman of the Development Control Committee.

Therefore, we will no longer be providing written advice on pre-application householder and small business enquiries from 1st October 2018 onwards.

From 1st October the advice we will be offering will be as follows:

Type of Enquiry	Available Service	Written Response	Response Time	Fee
Householder and small scale business enquiries – eg. extensions to residential properties, adverts on commercial premises	Duty Planning Service (appointments only)	No	At point of meeting.	N/A
Permitted Development Enquiry	Written response to requests received in writing.	Yes	10 days	Yes
Written Submission for 1-9 dwellings and commercial development of less than 250sqm	Officer only pre- application response to information submitted; No consultation with other council departments	Yes	10 days	Yes (25% of application fee)
Written Submission for major residential (10 dwellings or more) and commercial development above 250sqm	Full pre-application response including consultation with other council departments as appropriate.	Yes	28 days	Yes (25% of application fee)

Kind regards

Sue

Sue Tarvit
Assistant Planning Manager
Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council

Tel: 01256 845241

Sue.Tarvit@basingstoke.gov.uk

www.basingstoke.gov.uk

Sign up to receive email updates on council services, news and events at www.basingstoke.gov.uk/signup







Data Protection – personal data you provide to the council will be processed in line with the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) and Data Protection Act 2018. For more information on how your information is used; how we maintain the security of your information and your rights, including how to access information that we hold on you and how to complain if you have any concerns about how your personal details are processed, please see our <u>privacy</u> statement

This Email, and any attachments, may contain Protected or Restricted information and is intended solely for the individual to whom it is addressed. It may contain sensitive or protectively marked material and should be handled accordingly. If this Email has been misdirected, please notify the author immediately. If you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, distribute, copy, print or rely on any of the information contained in it or attached, and all copies must be deleted immediately. Whilst we take reasonable steps to try to identify any software viruses, any attachments to this Email may nevertheless contain viruses which our anti-virus software has failed to identify. You should therefore carry out your own anti-virus checks before opening any documents. Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council will not accept any liability for damage caused by computer viruses emanating from any attachment or other document supplied with this e-mail. All GCSx traffic may be subject to recording and / or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation